LAKE GENEVA PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION
Special Message - April 2020


We are living in challenging and uncertain times.  

Along with taking care of ourselves and our families, we hope that we can all get involved in helping those of our neighbors that may need it.  In reaction to the COVID-19 crisis, and our Governor’s “Stay Home, Stay in Place” order we’d like to pass on some suggestions and/or guidelines during this crisis.

· As the weather gets warmer, many of us want to get outside.  Please feel free to take advantage of our parks, but remember to practice “social distancing” (keeping at least 6 feet between individuals).  This is hard, but necessary in order to ensure that our country can “flatten the curve” and ensure that our health care system can take care of everyone who needs care.  This is hard, especially with children, but it is important.

· We have placed “safety tape” on all playground equipment, as it is impossible to effectively sanitize all of the playground equipment.  Please ensure that your children respect these barriers to avoid unexpected infections.

· It is essential that we, as friends, neighbors, and Association members meet this challenge by watching out for each other, helping when we can, and contacting available resources when necessary.  In an effort to promote the safety of members, the LGPOA Board of Directors suggests the following:

1. If you have an emergency health issue, you should first call 911
2. Please send an email to  Ginger Koester (GingerLKoester@hotmail.com) or Stu Shafer (stu@stushafer.com) with your name, address, telephone number, email, and an emergency contact person,  with their phone number. 
3. Please indicate whether you would like someone from your neighborhood or the
Association to check in with you, and if so, how often. 
4. The Board would like to organize neighborhood block groups consisting of 10 or
more houses with each having a neighborhood Block Leader. The Block Leader
will keep a list of people in their group with their contact information and 
emergency contact information. The Block Leader should have a list of some of
the available resources that may be helpful. The Block Leader should touch base
with each group member every few days to see if anyone needs help. If you are
willing to be a group leader, please call or send an email to Ginger or Stu.
5. Please check the LGPOA website (www.lgpoa.com) or the Facebook page (Lake Geneva Property Owners Association) for any updates, or call any member of the LGPOA board with any questions.
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Ginger Koester 
900 W. Geneva Drive
(C) 517.617.8189; 
(E) GingerLKoester@hotmail.com
	
Treasurer:  Stu Shafer 
1114 E. Geneva Drive, 
(H) 669.4484; (O) 487.6603; (C) 290.5891; (E) Stu@StuShafer.com 

	 
Vice-President: Tom Antaya 
405 W. Geneva Drive
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Matt Miner 
1008 E. Geneva Drive
(C) 285.9358; 
(E) minermat@hotmail.com
	Samantha Pattwell
608 E. Geneva Drive
(C) 517.927.7634; 
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Darrin Gyurich
1124 S. Geneva Drive
(616) 818-0237
(E) gyurich@gmail.com





	Ginny Haas 
1009 W. Geneva Drive
(C) 517.230.3084; (H) 517.489‑2626;; 
(E) ginnyhaas48@gmail.com 




	
















